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HEADCORN SCHOOL PTFA

Minutes of the AGM meeting held on Tuesday 11th January 2017  

Present:
Viv Westrop & Ebony Drewett (Co-Chairs), Sarah Beecher (Vice Chair), Lizell Williams (Secretary), Karen Lamb (Treasurer), Jack Keeler (Chair of Governors), David Gardener (Reception parent), Emma Warnes & Maz Stacker (Reception Class Reps)
Apologies:
Miss Symonds (Head Teacher) and Denise Roots (Reception parent)
1. Minutes

The minutes of the November meeting were approved. 

2. Matters Arising 

There were no matters arising.

3. General PTFA Report

PTFA organised 11 events during 2016: 
3 cake sales, 
Easter Egg Hunt, 
2 Bingo evenings, 
Summer Fete, 
2 Discos (End of Year Disco & Halloween), 
Fireworks and 
Christmas Bazaar.
The PTFA participated in a further 6 activities / events: 
Welcome Tea/Coffee on Sports Days, 

Bar at Music Festival, 

Smasher and Tombola stalls at the Scouts May Fair, 

Mulled Wine at the Headcorn Victorian Evening, 

Bar at the Rotary/Invictus Singers Concert and 

Tuck Shop at the Christmas Party Day.
A Dinner/Dance at The London Beach Hotel was cancelled due to low rate of participation main reason being the dates offered to us by the hotel clashed with school holidays/bank holidays.

New areas of income included:

Easy Fundraising and Countryside sponsorship

As everyone is aware, the planning and running of any event requires the commitment and willingness of many people. We thank all the parents, carers, grandparents and friends who have offered their time, skills and / or equipment to run most of these events. 

Special thanks to parent Gill Hynes for hosting both our Bingo evenings and grandparent, David Kinzett, who has embraced the role as Father Christmas for 2 years running.
4. Treasurer’s Report

Karen Lamb talked the group through her Treasurer’s Report

Events raised £8162, Highest profits came from: 

Christmas Bazaar £1744

Summer Fete £1841 (significantly down vs 2015 due to heavy rain)
Fireworks £1288 (up on previous years, due to online ticket sales, local promotion, mild weather, no food waste)
Discos £800

Bingo £750

There are still some outstanding monies to be received: Countryside sponsorship, Calendars and Christmas Cards. Completed paperwork for Employer Match Funding to be returned to Denise Roots.
Thanks to all involved in organising, running and attending events.

School Purchases totalled £8970 in 2016

£4285 was spent on 15 iPads with cases and charging units

£1295 was spent on the pool

£787 was spent on various items for the EYES area

£698 was spent on new blue Chairs for the hall

£424 was spent on class room visualisers
PTFA has invested in much needed equipment for running the events:

£353.00 3m x 6m Gazebo with sides and leg weights

£87.63 urns

£90.00 new lights decorations for Santa’s Grotto as well as a large Christmas tree stand

5. Appointment of Independent Auditor 

Katherine Toovey (parent) has agreed to continue in this role. 

6. Election of Committee Members 

Viv Westrop stood down as Co-Chair due to being unable to commit to a full year’s term as her daughter will be finishing year 6 in July 2017. 

An election took place and the new expected committee is as follows: 

Co-Chairs: Ebony Drewett & Jackie Chatfield
Vice Chair: Sarah Beecher

Treasurer: Karen Lamb.

Secretary: Lizell Williams 


7. Feedback from Miss Symonds 

Bids will be presented at next meeting.
8. Calendars


Sarah Beecher updated the committee; majority of the parish has been covered much earlier this year. There are still a few roads requiring delivery; Emma Warnes will assist. Karen will invoice the outstanding advertisers. 

9. May Fair 2017 – Bank Holiday Monday, 1st May 2017
On Tuesday 3rd January, Sarah Symonds, Jack Keeler, Karen Lamb, Sarah Beecher, Lizell Williams and David Gardiner met with Lyn Selby (Chair) and Bridget Dungey (Vice Chair) of the Headcorn Parish Council to discuss the opportunity awarded to the school by the Scouts to organise the annual May Fair and to see whether or not we could relocate the event to the school field.
The Parish Council see the May Fair as a long running community event and requested that it remains the primary focus of bringing family and friends together from the local area with the proceeds going to the main organising fundraisers and charities represented. They presented the following advantages: Days Green is a central, open and all access area with parking, public toilets and active CCTV. Further free parking can be considered around Parsonsonage Meadow (written request to be made in advance). Visitors increase trade to local shops and business. If moved to the school premises, then it would be seen as a school event and could lose the wider community support. Suggested to contact the PCSO in advance for assistance. Also discussed power supply needs and sources.
A formal letter has been sent to the Parish Council expressing the intentions of the School, Governors and PTFA Committee which will be raised at HPC meeting on Wednesday 11th January 2017.

The PTFA feel that at this time, a Summer Fete will not be held this year in order to focus on the May Fair.

A handover meeting between Joyce Vidler from the Scouts will be arranged.
In the meantime, a May Fair Planning Committee is being formed, volunteers are welcome. So far, 3 Reception Class parents have come forward – David Gardiner, Emma Warnes and Maz Stack.

Key areas to plan: Bar, BBQ/Hog Roast, Tea Tent, Entertainment (dancers, dog show), Amusement Rides, Smasher & Tombola Stalls, Raffle prizes, Sponsorship, Advertising design & display, External stallholders and community group representation.
10. Proposed Events (to be confirmed)
Friday 10th February – cake sale & discos (KS1 6-7PM, 7.30-8.30PM)
Friday 24th February – BINGO from 8pm, £10 in advance, £12 at the door, BYO drinks & nibbles
Friday 31st March – Easter Hunt & Cake Sale after school in KS2 playground
Weekends of 15th/16th / 22nd/23rd / 29th / 30th April – sell Raffle Tickets at a central Village location
Monday 1st May – Bank Holiday / The May Fair on Days Green

Friday 19th May – Beetle Drive – evening of family fun, from 6pm more details to follow
Boot Fair at Headcorn Aerodrome – Lizell submitted the application form to Trevor Matthews at Lashenden Air Warfare Museum on the 1st December 2016. We will receive an outcome by mid February. Lizell will liaise with Tamar Burkess regarding a contact at Four Jays for hire costs of a mini skip and a toilet.

Pam Goodwin has offered to assist with a Quiz night, possibly June/July.
Liz from the Krishna has offered to host a family friendly Sunday event, after March 2017.

London Beach Hotel Afternoon Charity Tea – contact to see if dates are available as a general fundraiser or New Parents events for September.

11. Any other business
Christmas Cards – 4 parents raised queries in December, Viv will contact APFS this week. We have details of other companies to consider for December 2017 but generally feel last year’s delays and a handful of errors was simply an unfortunate incident as quality and service have been good in previous years. 
Cheque Signatories – 2 new signatories have been appointed and will complete necessary paperwork without delay. Appointed are: Maz Stack, Ebony Drewett, Sarah Beecher and Karen Lamb.

Raffle Tickets - Sarah Beecher commented that Raffle Ticket sales are on the decline. Possible reasons: a sign of the times (money is tighter for families), the ticket price, more ‘pre-event’ ticket selling dates over the weekends at a central village location, better prizes or better promotion of the prizes as well as solutions discussed eg: reduce cost of tickets, send fewer tickets home in book bags. Need to access the cost of redesigning ticket template as well as the number of tickets printed.

Sports Kit – Ebony raised the general concern regarding the condition of the sports kits provided to the pupils. The kit is falling apart eg: socks and looks untidy especially when compared to other participating schools. PTFA has in the past assisted in the part funding of this expense as parents would be reluctant to pay for kit that is not used on a regular basis. PTFA agree to purchase 20 pairs of purple socks. Mr Peters will be asked to put a proposal of the items the teams require and the PTFA will try obtain sponsorship from a local business; Lizell offered to contact Claas.
Parish Magazine: Lizell has sent Helen Andersen a news item from the PTFA

Gary Chatfield advised that the white line machine that is owned by the School and shared with the football club is 30 years old, having spent around £70 of his personal money maintaining and repairing it, purchase of a new one is imminent.
Other sources of funding to be considered: Tesco ‘Bags of Help’ by Groundworks and Waitrose Community Matters. Promote Employer Match Funding/Giving.
Finally, Jack thanked Viv for her contribution as Co-Chair over the past 12 months and hopes she will stay on as a Friend in the future. 

Date of next meeting: Tuesday 7th February at 2pm in the Hub.

Everyone welcome! 

10th January 2017

